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Business Owner Detained for Failure to Comply with Bond Conditions  

Detailing Steps Necessary to Extinguish Property Fire  
 

City of South Fulton continues to work with partnering agencies to mitigate the fire    
 

(CITY OF SOUTH FULTON, GEORGIA, Thursday, December 6, 2018 -) The City of 

South Fulton has moved forward with additional legal proceedings to compel Tandy R. 

Bullock, the owner of Bullock Construction, to put out a long-burning fire on his 

property located at 7635 Bishop Road.  

 
Bullock was detained today in the City Municipal Court for failing to comply with bond 
conditions requiring that he take necessary actions, as recommended by the 
Environmental Protection Division (EPD) to address this urgent situation.  These 
actions include commencing work immediately with qualified professionals to 
extinguish the fire and mitigate any potential erosion impacts to neighboring properties. 
 
“It is important that we as City protect the quality of life in our community, especially as 
it has to do with issues pertaining to the environment. Our goal in this matter is to 
enforce strict compliance and restore the property involved back to its useful purpose,” 
said Mayor William “Bill” Edwards. 
 
The City is working diligently to resolve the outstanding violations and safety concerns 
on Bullock’s property.  Bullock’s next court date in this case is Wednesday, December 
12, 2018. The court is located at 5060 Union Street, Union City, GA 30291.  
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